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j November 19, 2017

Pope Francis invites us to
“reflect on how poverty is at
the very heart of the Gospel.”



Mass Intentions

Monday, November 20
7:00 am
5:30 pm

+Henry & +Mary Klug
Roger Gerstner

Tuesday, November 21

7:00 am  +Ahlers & +Sudtel Families
8:30 am  +Vickie Davis

10:00 am  +Lucille Patrizio Candusso
5:30 pm  +Frank Insolera

Wednesday, November 22
7:00 am
5:30 pm

+George Homan
+Ralph Hoffman

Thursday, Nov. 23 - Thanksgiving
9:00 am

+Lorraine Versch

Friday, November 24
7:00 am
5:30 pm

+Veronica Gibney
+Frank Insolera

Saturday Vigil, November 25
5:30 pm

+Rosalie Barry

Sunday, November 26

7:30am  Ciciulla Family
9:30 am  Pius X Parishioners
11:30 am  +Veronica Gibney
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Please Pray for

Our Deceased
+Hank Muller

Our Sick
Patricia Rieur, Jack Langer,
Bill & Mary Gaffney, Larry Frye

To have a name listed in the bulletin: call

the

rectory at 402-558-8446. Names of the sick will be

listed for at least 4 weeks.

Galendar Club Winners

November 12th 3004 Jacob Klein
November 13th 4022 Ervin Ahlers
November 14th 3244 Derek Heckman
November 15th 3227 Marilyn Duros
November 16th 4181 Cathy White
November 17th 4366 Rod Crowe
November 18th 3715 Betty Heinzman

From your Pastor’s Desk
Fr. Mike Eckley

Pope Francis has declared this Sunday First World Day of the Poor. In his
message of last June announcing this day, Pope Francis concluded, “This
new World Day, therefore, should become a powerful appeal to our
consciences as believers, allowing us to grow in the conviction that sharing
with the poor enables us to understand the deepest truth of the Gospel.
The poor are not a problem: they are a resource from which to draw as we
strive to accept and practice in our lives the essence of the Gospel.” We are
given a model of this in today’s First Reading from the end of the Book of
Proverbs. This comes from a longer discourse of praise of a Worthy Wife. In
the selection we have today it mentions as one of her virtues her attention
to the poor, “She reaches out her hands to the poor, and extends her arms
to the needy.”

Many of us are blessed in so many ways. We have been gifted like the
three servants in today’s gospel parable. Through the parable, Jesus
challenges us to see how we have invested our blessings. Pope Francis
challenges us to take our blessings with a spirit of Gospel Poverty. He
states, “Poverty means having a humble heart ... Poverty is an interior
attitude that avoids looking upon money, career and luxury as our goal in
life and the condition for our happiness ... Poverty, understood in this way, is
the yardstick that allows us to judge how best to use material goods and to
build relationships that are neither selfish nor possessive.”

This week as we celebrate Thanksgiving and give thanks to God for all
our blessings, let us also take some time to examine how we are using those
blessings. Are we using them for just our own pleasure and ends or are we
using them to build relationships that are giving and selfless? The Lord
desires us to embrace Him and encounter Him in the poor. Pope Francis is
challenging us to do this. Are we heeding the call?

Please Pray: Please pray for all those returning home this weekend from
the National Catholic Youth Conference in Indianapolis.

One Spirit, One Vision, One Community Campaign News: We are very
pleased to report that the pledge total for our One Spirit, One Vision, One
Community capital campaign is now more than $2.3 million. We are moving
closer and closer to our goal. So how do we finish what we have started and
get to our goal? The simple answer is to have every parish family participate
in this campaign. Your gift or pledge in any amount will help us reach our
goal. More importantly, your gift will help us ensure the viability of our
school and parish for many years to come.

As St. Paul said in his letter to the Corinthians: “For if the eagerness is
there, the gift is acceptable according to what one has — not according to
what one does not have.” - 2 Corinthians 8:12

The campaign is winding down and it is important that you get your
pledge in soon. If you don’t have a pledge card, or if you have questions,
please call the school office at 402-551-6667 and ask for Kim or Michaela.
Thank you for your prayerful consideration

Archbishop’s Annual Appeal: | ask that you prayerfully consider a gift to
this year’s annual appeal. I've made my gift and invite you to do the same.
The Archdiocesan goal this year is $3,600,000 and our parish goal this year is
$35,724.46. To date we have donations and pledges of $27,100.04 or 76%.
Thank you to all who have already donated!

Discussions with the Pastor: You are invited to come and visit with an
idea, concern, question, or if you would just like to talk. Feel free to come
alone or with others. This week | will be available in the Multipurpose
Room/Library just off the Narthex of the Church on Tuesday, November 21st
from 4:30 to 5:30 pm.



On the Cover

What is the World Day of the Poor? In
his apostolic letter to close the Year of
Mercy, Pope Francis suggested that the
Church set aside one day each year
when communities can “reflect on how
poverty is at the very heart of the
Gospel.” This day is added to World
Days instituted by the Pope’s
Predecessors that are already a
tradition in the life of our communities.
It will be celebrated on the thirty-third
Sunday in Ordinary time (two Sundays
before the season of Advent each year.)
The inaugural World Day of the Poor is
today Sunday, November 19, 2017.
The Pope wants to offer us, “A

Women's Christmas Lunch

World Day of the Poor, so that
throughout the world Christian
communities can become an ever
greater sign for Christ’s charity for the
least and those in need and . . . can
make every effort to create moments of
encounter and friendship, solidarity,
and concrete assistance.” The Pope
further elaborated stating, “We may
think of the poor simply as the
beneficiaries of our occasional
volunteer work, or of impromptu acts
of generosity that appease our
conscience. . . [However], they ought to
lead to a true encounter with the poor
and sharing that becomes a way of life.”

This year's lunch is December 9th, in
the Parrish Center. We welcome all
women to come celebrate the Holiday
season. The theme for our decorations
is "Snow Globes". Tickets are $12 and
will be on sale after the masses on
November 18/19 & December 2/3.
They also can be purchased at the

Rectory until December 5th, so a final
count can be given to the Farmhouse
Cafe; who is catering our awesome
event! There will be entertainment,
door prizes & a raffle. Questions can be
directed to Sharon Nouhan at (596)201-
0565 or sharon_nouhan@yahoo.com.

Young Catholic Professionals

Join Young Catholic Professionals (YCP)
Omaha on Tuesday, November 21, for a
discussion on Young Professionals and
the One Church Mission.

Our guest speaker is Archbishop
George Lucas. If you are in your 20s
and 30s, join us at St. Pius X Catholic
Church at 6:30 pm.

Events this Week

Mass is at 6:30 pm, with socializing
at 7:00, and the presentation begins at
7:45. Drinks and appetizers are
provided. Young Catholic Professionals
is hosting this FREE event. For more
information and to RSVP, go to
YCPOmaha.org or "YCP Omaha" on
Facebook.

Sunday, November 19
9:30am  Sunday Preschool (KD)
Monday, November 20
5:30pm  Set Up (P4, K)
6:30pm  Wrap Up Dinner (P4, K)
6:30pm  Human Needs Outreach
Meeting (P2/P3)
Tuesday, November 21
9:00am  Campaign Mtg. (P2/P3)
6:30pm  AA (Sch. Cafeteria)
6:30pm  YCP Mass (C)
7:00pm  YCP Event (PC)

Tuesday, November 21, continued
7:00pm  Alleluia Choir (C)
7:00pm  School Board Mtg. (SL)

Wednesday, November 22

NO SCHOOL
4:00pm Human Needs (P5 & P3)

Thursday, November 23

NO SCHOOL
9:00am  Thanksgiving Mass

Friday, November 24

NO SCHOOL

Saturday, November 25
Dusting Disciples Crew #7 - Bianchi

For Homebound Parishioners: Fr.
Mike will be visiting any of the St. Pius
X homebound parishioners who would
like to be anointed and go to
confession this Advent season. If you
know of someone who would benefit
from a visit, please have them or you
call the office so we can put them on
the list. 402-558-8446.

Heart & Sole: Congratulations to
winners of weekly $5 gift card
incentives for our Heart & Sole
physical activity program:

Week 4 (Hy-Vee)—Bill Fell, Carol
Gilpin, Kathy Lampert

Week 5 (Panera)—Sarah Swinarski,
Gary Marasco, Jan Owens

Keep up the good work! And
remember to record your activity
minutes when you receive your weekly
email from CHI.

Podcasts of Homilies! Did something
said at a homily strike a chord? Do
you ever wish that you could
remember that story that was told at a
weekend mass? Was there a message
that you would like to share with
someone from the weekend homily?
Recordings of all the homilies are
posted weekly on the website. Right
under ‘Publications’ you can also find
the most current bulletin, e-news,
parish handbook, and videos of recent
adult formation presentations.

We again are sponsoring the "Tie
Blanket" project this holiday season.
Since the project's inception in 2010,
760 fleece blankets have been
assembled and provided to families in
need. These fun, cozy blankets are a
true gift, very often providing real
physical warmth to children and adults
who struggle with basic heating needs
during the cold winter months. Please
prayerfully consider joining in this
wonderful program. No-Sew Tie
Blanket instruction can be found in the
narthex in the kiosk. We will collect
the blankets through Sunday,
December 9th. Contact Patty Juszyk at
390-9304 or juceclan@cox.net



ot. Pius K/St. Leo School

I ; . Cory Sepich, Principal

SPSL sixth graders were among 1,000
young people participating in the urban
Omaha Archdiocesan Vocation
Awareness Day on Friday, October
20th. Sponsored by the Omaha
Archdiocesan Association of
Consecrated Life Persons (OAACL), in
conjunction with the Archdiocesan
Vocations Office, the event was held at
Skutt Catholic High School. Students
participated in activities and small
group presentations highlighting the
variety of ways in which people live a
Consecrated Life today. Throughout
the day, students had the opportunity
to meet and visit with Sisters, Brothers,
Priests and Consecrated Life Persons
from several Religious Congregations,
and with Archdiocesan Priests and
seminarians. Celebration of Mass with
Archbishop George J. Lucas was a
highlight for many participants and a
true experience of prayer that all would
know and follow God's plan daily and in
their life style choices. You may have
seen that we even had two of our
students, Damien Peteler & Logan
Chambers photographed with

Archbishop Lucas for the Catholic Voice.
The buses to and from Skutt Catholic
High School were paid for by the
Knights of Columbus Councils from St.
Pius X and St. Leo Parishes. Thank you!

Congratulations to the following
students who were recently accepted
into the UNO Middle School Honor
Choir: Wosuk Ando, Mauelli Bakou and
Ben Howard were selected as 7th
graders. Julia Nubel, Meg Raabe,
Megan Rozmajzl, Dani Stolze, Max
Mangan, Simon Metcalf and Andrew
Washington were selected as 8th
graders. This is the first time ever that
we have had 10 students accepted at
St. Pius X / St. Leo school and we are so
proud and excited for them. The
students will be attending an all-day
choral session with a guest conductor
on Friday, January 19th and will give a
concert at the end of the day at St.
Andrews United Methodist church at
3:00 pm. Congratulations to our very
talented choir singers!

MAY YOU AND YOUR FAMILY BE
BLESSED WITH A WONDERFUL
THANKSGIVING!!

Youth Ministry

Janet Drvol, Director

School Lunch Nou. 20 - 20

Monday: Popcorn Chicken
Tuesday: Pizza
Wednesday: No School
Thursday: No School
Friday: No School

Crew #1 has cafeteria duty this week.

Visit St. Pius on the web!

——— "

www.stpiusxomaha.org

i
St. Pius X Church Youth Group is a
gathering for all 9-12th Grade Students.
We meet on the 2nd and 4th Sundays
of the month at 12:30 during the school
year. Itis an opportunity to meet new
people, learn about our faith, and have
fun, too. All are welcome! For more
information, please contact Janet Drvol
at janetd@stpiuxomaha.org or 402-558
-8446.

No Youth Group November 26: St.
Pius X Youth Group takes time to
celebrate with family and friends next

week, November 26th. Join us on
December 10th for our Birthday Party
for Jesus Parent’s Day Out! All Senior
and Junior High students are invited to
volunteer.

Birthday Party for Jesus—Save the
Date: St. Pius Youth Group will host
The Birthday Party for Jesus—Parent’s
Day Out once again this year! Mark
your calendars for December 10th from
1:00 to 4:00 pm for an afternoon of
games, crafts, and maybe even a special
guest!

Poinsettia Sales Coming Soon: St.
Pius X Youth Group will be selling
poinsettias again this year! You can
order plants for your home or the
parish’s Christmas environment on
December 2/3 & 9/10 after all Masses.
Call the youth office for questions or if
you can’t make it to our table those
weekends. Plants will be delivered
December 16/17. Thank you for
supporting St. Pius X Youth Ministry!




Religious Formation Ministry

Colleen Ciciulla, Director

Sacraments. Been There? Done
That?

| was once robbed at gunpoint
by a very nervous man. As |
emptied the cash register into his
bag, the events seemed to unfold
in super-slow motion. All the
time, | was thinking that he might
shoot me simply because he
could. When the Simpson’s
cartoon character Apu is
confronted with a twitchy robber
shouting demands, the clerk
waves him off saying, “I know the
procedure”. To Apu, a robbery as
just another day at the
convenience store.

What if we thought of
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receiving the sacraments as a life and
death situation? The Eucharist

promises eternal life (through the death
and resurrection of Jesus). Baptism,

Reconciliation, Confirmation, Anointing
and Marriage, Holy Orders each effect a
death (or dramatic change) in our old
selves. We are reborn, renewed,
healed, or vowed to live a new life.
Every time a child approaches the
sacraments for the first time, they give
us the gift of seeing it with new eyes
and reflecting on the grace of that
sacrament in our own lives. A second-
grader — who trembles at the prospect
of telling sins to a priest and being
completely forgiven, or who is awed at
the prospect of receiving the body of
Christ for the first time — serves as an
example to us adults to not take the
sacraments for granted or treat them as
something to check off our to-do list
(weekly, monthly or annually!).

Fiscal Year July 1, 2017 — June 30, 2018
Donations Received the Weekend of
November 11 & 12

Financials were not available
at time of printing

Thanks for your help!

Make a gift that will make a difference.
Your gifts of cash, stock, bonds, real
estate, life insurance or certificates of
deposit are needed to make our Parish
and/or School Endowment Funds grow
and create a perpetual source of
income for the future. Contact Bob
Nowaczyk, SPSL's Development

Coordinator at 402-551-6667 to learn
how a gift today can be transformed
into an eternal gift that helps pass on
our Catholic heritage. Please
prayerfully consider remembering our
School and/or Parish's Endowment
Funds in your planned giving.

St. Vincent de Paul Parish Advent
Evening of Reflection: “Encountering
Jesus with Mary” presented by Fr. Jeff
Lorig will be held Tuesday, December
5th from7:00 — 8:00 pm in Hanneman
Hall with a reception following. This
evening of reflection will be an
opportunity to enter into a prayerful
encounter with Jesus as Mary
welcomes us to hold the God of the
Universe in our arms and close to our
hearts.

Fr. Jeff Lorig has been ordained a
priest for 13 years in the Archdiocese of
Omaha. After serving at many parishes,
Fr. Lorig currently works for the
Archdiocese of Omaha as the Director

of Pastoral Services, a newly-created
position to help implement the
Archbishop’s Pastoral Vision. He has a
certificate of training in spiritual
direction with the Institute for Priestly
Formation (IPF) and has been on the IPF
staff of spiritual directors for the
seminarian summer program.

For questions or more information,
please contact Bonnie Frics at 402-493-
1642 or fricsb@svdpomaha.org. St.
Vincent de Paul is located at 14330
Eagle Run Drive in Omaha.

IXIM: Preparations have begun for
our 15th trip in the summer of 2018. If
you would like to learn more about the
mission of Ixim or to consider joining

next year’s mission to Guatemala,
please attend one of the upcoming
information meetings:

Sunday, November 12, 3:00 - 4:00
pm, St. Columbkille, Papillion
Steinhausen Center, just east of 84th St.
on Cornhusker Rd.

Sunday, December 10, 2:00-3:00
pm, The Cabrini Center 1248 S. 10th St.
Just west of St. Frances Cabrini Church.

For questions, call Mark Zimmer at
402-452-4980 or send an email to
mjzimmer@archomaha.org, or check
out the Ixim Website: www.ixim.org




Ministry Schedule for November 25 - 26

5:30 PM Saturday 7:30 AM Sunday 9:30 AM Sunday 11:30 AM Sunday

Deacon M. Leick M. Leick

B. Campbell K. Andreasen J. Ferguson N. Bock

L. Ehlers E. Borowiak D. Goebel J. Brown

G. Marasco M.J. Burns J. Hoffman K. Dinkel
EMHC C. Nelson J. Fortina K. Jolkowski K. Dinkel

S. Riccobono B. Kirki)atrick M. Leick M. Dorcey

T. Tipton J. Kres A. Pyle M. Leick

M. Vana J. Lohr J. Stolze F. Tollo

D. Niebling - 1 R. Pedersen - 1 S. Cyboron - 1 S. Graeve - 1
Lz B. Kellen - 2 M. Freyermuth - 2 Tom Griffith - 2 K. Salzman - 2

J. Burns C. Freyermuth A. Chattin W. Ando
Server M. Morris K. Liekhus B. Ferguson J. Ando

P. Morris D. Rusch D. Stolze E. Dinkel
CARE M. Fell NOT FILLED B. Schulte M. Martins
Music C. Johnson Alleluia Choir Youth Choir
Maple Crest | P. Juszyk, P. Potter, T. Potter

Stress in Your Marriage? Retrouvaille
is a program for married couples that
feel bored, disillusioned, frustrated, or
angry in their marriage. Most don't
know how to change the situation or
even communicate with their spouse
about it. This program has helped
tens of thousands of couples
experiencing difficulties in their
marriage. For confidential information

about or to register for the August
program beginning with a weekend on
February 16 to 18, 2018 call 1-888-317
-5654 or see www.retrouvaille.org on
the web

the One Church Mission. Our guest
speaker is Archbishop George Lucas,
the fifth archbishop of Omaha. If you
are in your 20s and 30s, join us at St.
Pius X Catholic Church (6905 Blondo
Street, Omaha) at 6:30 p.m. Sign
language interpreting services are
provided.

Mass is at 6:30 pm, with socializing
at 7:00, and the presentation begins at
7:45. Drinks and appetizers are
provided. Young Catholic
Professionals is hosting this FREE
event. For more information and to
RSVP, go to YCPOmaha.org or "YCP
Omaha" on Facebook.

Join Young Catholic Professionals
(YCP) Omaha on Tuesday, Nov. 21,
for a moving and important
discussion: Young Professionals and

6905 Blondo St. Omaha, NE 68104
Parish Office 402-558-8446 Fax: 402-558-4986

www.stpiusxomaha.org

Office Hours: Weekdays 8 am - 4:30 pm Saturdays 8:30 am - noon
Pastor: Rev. Michael Eckley
Priest in Residence: Rev. Michel N'Do
Deacons: Mike Leick & Gene Schimonitz (Carol)
Weekend Masses: Saturdays 5:30 pm & Sundays 7:30, 9:30 and 11:30 am
Daily Masses: 7:00 am & 5:30 pm
Reconciliation: Saturdays 4:00 - 5:00 pm
Marriage Preparation: Call the Parish Office at least 6 months in advance
New Parent Baptismal Second Thursday of the month, 7:00 - 9:00 pm in the Church
Class: Library. This class is required for baptism. Pre-registration is
required 1 week in advance. Call 402-558-1898.
RCIA: For those interested in becoming a Catholic, please call the par-
ish office, 402-558-8446.
School: 402-551-6667
Religious Ed: 402-558-1898
Liturgy Office: 402-558-1847
Youth Ministry: 402-558-8446
Pastoral Ministry: 402-558-8446
Prayer Line: 402-558-8446
Bulletin Deadline: One week in advance.
Bulletin e-mail: bulletin@stpiusxomaha.org

Citizen journalist Sandra Merritt of
California will headline Nebraskans
United for Life's Celebration of Life
Dinner Friday, January 12 at the DC
Centre, 11830 Stonegate Dr. in Omaha.
Merritt participated in an undercover
video sting that exposed Planned
Parenthood's sale of aborted baby
body parts. Come hear Merritt tell of
the historic legal battle it has become
and the remarkable undertaking that
remains. Tickets are $45 each and may
be purchased by clicking “Donate” at
nufl.org, or by mailing a check to
NUFL, 143 S. 38th St., Omaha, NE
68131.




THANKSGIVING!

We are blessed with so many things for which to be
thankful:

The gift of faith

Loving and caring parents

Beautiful children

Wonderful friends

Health

Ability to see, hear, smell, fouch, taste
Ability to love and to be loved

Color

Teachers

Food

Home - shelter

Cars to drive

TV, computers, games...ability to enjoy
A parish where we can worship.

Our country -- with its many freedoms
Those who protect our freedoms

Those who have bought Calendar Club Tickets
and those who will buy them!

CThe list is endless!)

On Thanksgiving, let’s remember to ask our family and friends if they’d like
to buy some St. Pius X 2018 Calendar Club tickets -- they make great gifts
for those hard-to-buy-for people who “have everything.” Or for those to
whom one has to mail a gift because they are out-of-town.

It’s always fun to get a surprise envelope from St. Pius X during the year
with a $50.00 check enclosed! And it can happen more than once!

Wow! For only $35, (which is less than 10¢ a day) you get 365 chances to
win! It’'s also a fun way to support the ministries of the parish -- and a great
way to thank the parish for all it does!

All tickets and money must be in to the parish office no later than Dec. 11th.
Tickets are available in the foyer of the church or the parish office.

You may put the money in the collection basket in an envelope marked Calendar Club,

mail it to St. Pius X, 6905 Blondo St., 68114, or drop if off in the parish office!

No one under 18 may participate.

2017

December 9
11:00 am

St. Pius X Parish Center
e

] ""ﬂ‘ Theme: Snow Globes
‘} *‘ L") Food provided by Farmhouse Café
,;3: > Tickets: '$12

#

‘

r‘Tic':ke’rs on sale Nov. 18-19, Dec. 2-3 after all masses

As well as at the Rectory.

Great door prizes and raffle.

Contact:
Sharon Nouhan, Sharon_nouhan@yahoo.com, 586-201-0565
Or Pat Franks, (402)551-9796

“Come to me, all of you who are
weary and loaded down with
burdens, and | will give you

rest.”

Matthew 11:28

Eucharistic Adoration
and Benediction

. I 2nd Wednesd.ay'of the month
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www.parishstore.comn

www.cpaomaha.com « 402-895-5050

TRIANGLE BODY
Paint & Body Work
6132 Military (Entrance on Binney St.)

Larry Frost « 553-1040

HIGH SCHOOL
i
Mercyhigh.org

HELP PROTECT YOUR FAMILY )

| Installing a Security System may qualify you for HOME SECURITY TEAM
a discount on your Homeowners Insurance

AD D \ CALL NOW!1-888-891-6806
S SPAS @ . WE'RE HIRING AD SALES EXECUTIVES [Ruakadharebbd bl

remodeling ¢ additions
kitchens * bathrooms

o ]

+ Full Time Position with Benefits

+ Sales Experience Preferred Tom Zenk 402-871-5432
Kiddie Kampus Day Care + Paid Training )
Accepting Enrollment + Overnight Travel Required d un d ee ban k
* Expense Reimbursement

Infants to 12 Years 6am to 6pm
Experienced Childcare since 1984

Security & Cameras
Corner of 71st & Blondo Street 402-551-8816

@ Bek ks For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 e www.4lpi.com St. Pius, Omaha NE A 4C 02-0367

MEMBER FDIC

careers@4LPi.com « www.4LPi.com/careers | dundeebanking.com
ABRANCH OF SECURITY STATE BANK

CONTACT US AT




